April 25, 1997

Ms. Priscilla McMillan 12 Hilliard Street Cambridge, MA 02138

Dear Ms. McMillan:

Thank you for your kind note and for providing us with a copy of your will. I have shared it with my Review Board staff colleague who has expertise in this area. Following a review of the will and consultation with staff at the National Archives, we will advise you of what is necessary to ensure that your papers will eventually become part of the JFK Collection.

In addition, I wanted to thank you for writing the letter of support for the one year extension that the Board is seeking from the Congress. It was a terrific letter and I know it will prove to be useful in our efforts to ensure we have the time to complete our work. I appreciate your taking the time out of your schedule to write such an eloquent letter.

As always, I thank you on behalf of the Board for all of your time and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk Associate Director